
  

Mother Lode Quilters’ Guild 
Newsletter 

  

PO Box 649 
Sutter Creek, CA 95685 

www.mlqgsuttercreek.org 

Remember to wear your name badge, bring  
Comfort Quilts, Show and Tell, and Block of 

the Month. When it’s your turn, bring 
snacks.  

See you August 22, 2022 (In Person) 

Meetings are held the 4th Monday of each 
month and there is no meeting in December. 
Meetings begin at 6:30 pm at the Creekside 
United Methodist Church in Sutter Creek. 
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From our MLQG President-Trudy Bauman 
Well ladies, summer is drawing to a close and our quilt show is fast approaching. Where did the 
summer months go? It seems that the older I get, the faster time flies. Does anyone else feel this 

way? Anyway, I hope everyone had an opportunity to get out and enjoy the summer sun       . I’m 
hoping we will have a good, rainy winter to break this terrible drought.  
Since I have been AWOL for the last 2 meetings, I want to thank Sherry and Anelie for stepping in 
to fill the void. I know they both did a great job as usual.  
Our quilt show is just 2 months away. I assume everyone is getting their quilts ready for the show. 
If you haven’t filled out your entry forms, please see Dawn. And don’t forget to volunteer to work 
at the show. There are a number of spots that need to be filled and we’re counting on our members 
to fill them up.  It’s been 4 years since our last quilt show so let’s make 2022 extra great!  

See you at our ice cream social!                    
 

 

 

 

From our MLQG Vice-President-Sherry Phinney 

Dear quilters, we have the perfect answer to this August, hot summer days.  Our MLQG will meet Monday 

August 22. at 6:30 in Sutter Creek at the Methodist Church on Main Street.   We will be having our summer 

ice cream social.   If you signed up to bring something, don’t forget to bring it      .  If you didn’t sign up, come 

anyway.  Please everyone consider bringing a friend. Hope to see you there.    

 

 



 

Upcoming 
Quilt Shows 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Treasurer’s Report 
Carlene Drake 

 
 $    8,822.32 Checkbook Balance - July 1, 

2022 
 
$    509.70 Income for July 
 
$    674.67 Expenses for July 
 
$   8,657.35 Checkbook Balance - July 31, 
2022 

 

 

 

Sierra Quilt Guild 
Of Tuolumne County 
September 16 & 17 
10am – 5pm 
Mother Lode Fairgrounds 
220 Southgate Dr. 
Sonora, CA 
www.sierraquiltguild.com 

 

River City Quilters 
September 23 & 24 – 10am – 5pm 
September 25 – 10am – 4pm 
Scottish Rite Temple  
6151 H Street 
Sacramento, CA 95819 
www.rivercityquilters.org 
 

Truckee Meadows Quilters 
Quilting Arts for All 
Seasons 
September 16 & 17 
10am – 4pm 
Reno Sparks Conventions 
Center 
4590 S. Virginia St. 
Reno, NV 
www.tmquilters.com 
 

http://www.sierraquiltguild.com/
http://www.rivercityquilters.org/
http://www.tmquilters.com/


 

  

Country Store 
Heather Beers 

 

 
     Well, it’s Back to School for a whole bunch of littles!  Wow!  I have two littles starting 
kindergarten. I feel like they were born yesterday. 
    The Quilt Show is in sight.  As we look forward it’s time to break out the sewing machine and sew, 
sew, sew.  We need your completed projects and support.  Like I have said in the past we really 
could use some table runners.  They are requested items and bring in bigger dollars.   
    As time approaches, we also need to price and organize all our stuff.  It’s going to be a big job.  I 
may need some help transporting all our Country Store items on set-up day.  There is a lot of stuff 
and even with a pilot and truck it isn’t going to all fit.  In addition, I will bring to the meeting a sign-
up sheet for people to work at the show itself, set-up, and clean up.   
     I hope everyone is staying healthy and happy.  Stay tuned for more information and requests for 
help.  Smiles  
   
  
  
      
 

Block of the Month 
Row by Row Quilt – Row 5 & 6 
Dawn Schaaf – Anelie Belden 

Fair Review 
Barb Haymond, Becky Podesta, 

 Dawn Schaff  
 
 

 

The inspiration for our quilt challenge will be the front cover of a magazine. Choose any magazine 
that inspires you. It could be a travel, food, gardening even quilt magazine. Use anything on the 
front cover to come up with your design.  
 Project Must be quilted. 100” Maximum circumference. Can be smaller. This can be a table runner, 
wall hanging or small quilt, it is up to you.    Magazine should be on display with the quilt. 
 

Quilt Show 
Anelie Belden 

 
      

 

 

The rows for August will be Row 5 & 6, Birds (5) and Posy Flowers (6). 
Anelie has booked the Church room to do a workshop on our Monthly Row quilt for Saturday, 

August 20th. Setup at 9, class from 9:30-4. We will be working on the paper-piecing flowers and 

birds. Information about the class was emailed and attached to this newsletter. 

Thanks to everyone who has joined in to make this a success!! 
 

The Amador County Fair was a huge success.  
Lots of visitors admiring the beautiful quilts 
hanging in Pokerville Hall.  Our guild sold $56l 
of opportunity quilt tickets.   
Thanks to all the guild members who sold 
tickets and also those who sewed blocks for 
future donation quilts. 
Barb, Dawn, and Becky 

 

Row 7 – Dancing Squares 
 

 



  

Mother Lode Quilters' Guild 
General Meeting 
July 25th, 2022 

Officers present were Vice President Sherry Phinney, Secretary Terrie Van Scyoc and Treasurer 
Carlene Drake. 
The meeting was called to order at 6:31pm. 
Membership - Members present were 27, including one new member with 2 guests in attendance. 
Secretary - No Correspondence. The June meeting minutes were approved as printed in the 
newsletter.  A motion to approve was made by Ladonna and seconded by Bunny. 
Treasurer - The checkbook had a current balance of $8439.35. There was income from Made in 
Amador and Quilt Show presale tickets. Costs were Post Office box renewal and Quilt Rack 
construction expenses. 
Vice President – No speaker but Sherry brought an Acronym game for us to play. There will be no 
speaker at the August meeting as that will be the day we submit entries and take photos of the quilts. 
We will have our Ice Cream Social at that meeting. September will be our meeting to wrap up any last-
minute items before the Quilt Show, so no speaker. October will be our Quilt Show review, totals and 
income report. Carlene is planning a presentation on Temperature Quilts. We will also present 
members running for guild elections. November will be our elections and our Holiday Potluck dinner.  
New Business – Sandy Ask from Sierra Gold Quilters’ Guild has contacted Anelie about participating 
in a display of small quilts at the newly renovated Amador County Library. Anelie asked if any 
member was interested in heading up the project and working with SGQG. Carlene said that she was 
interested. These quilts will need to have a total circumference measurement of 100 inches or less. 
The quilts are due to be turned in at 8am on 9/1/22 and will be on display through the month of 
September.  
County Fair -Rita and Becky reported that the County Fair judging was held over the weekend. The 
volunteer signup sheet was finally completed and Becky handed out parking and Fair passes to all of 
the volunteers that will work the White Glove department during the Fair. 
Row by Row block of the month - Anelie discussed and gave cutting directions for our sixth and 
seventh rows, paper pieced Birds and Flowers. These are rows #5 and #6 in the book. We will be 
having a class on Saturday August 20th for Anelie to demonstrate this technique. The class will be held 
here at the Church from 9am till 4pm. Members will pay a $10.00 fee and be able to complete one bird 
and one flower if they have their templates and fabric pieces pre-cut. Please email Anelie if you have 
any questions. 
Opportunity Quilt – Mar took our quilt to the Oakhurst Guild meeting and had $166.00 in ticket sales. 
Visiting quilts will be Loomis Quilt Guild in August and Auburn quilt guild at our October meeting. Mar 
will be taking the quilt to Paradise in August and Brentwood in September.  
Quilt Show – Anelie, Mary, Terrie and Rita reported on the Quilt Show progress. Rita is working on 
the rack construction and Mary Beth has started on the Muslin for each one. Anelie reminded 
everyone that the entry paperwork and pictures are due at the August meeting. The Quilt Challenge 
entry forms were handed out and more sign ups came in for the Silent Auction. Terrie collected 
multiple items for the Country Store to pass off to Heather.  Quilt Show signup sheets were out for 
volunteers to help work the show and set up days. Mary Bush is still working on filling all of the 
Vendor booths. Entry forms for the quilt show will be in the newsletters. Quilt Entry paperwork 
is Due in August at the General meeting!!! 
Newsletter - articles are due on the 10th of the month to Suzy for publication. 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:42pm. 
Respectfully Submitted by; 
Terrie Van Scyoc 

 



 

  
Ice Cream Social 

Signups 
 

Ice Cream 
LaDonna Freeman 
Mary Beth Porter 
Kathy Beach 
Mary Bush 
Becky Podesta 
Carlene Drake 

 

 

 
 Currently we have collected nine comfort 

quilts, 2 knitted baby blankets, 4 adult clothing 
protectors, and 10 pillowcases.   
I realize you are all working on your quilt show 
entries at this time, but we will deliver the 
comfort quilts to the agencies sometime in 
November after our guild meeting.    
Here again are examples of sizes:  
QTIP: use your birthday month as your yearly 
reminder. 
Here is some approximate dimension for 
comfort quilts: 
Crib        36”-45” x 45”-54” 
Lap         54”-60” x 68”-76” 
Twin      56”-64” x 84”-100” 
Full        70”-80” x 84”-100” 
The quilt needs to be quilted and bound.  If you 
need batting, please give me a call or email with 
the size, so I can cut for you.   We can make 
arrangements to meet, or pick-up at the Guild 
meeting.    For those of you that do not quilt we 
have several members that have volunteered to 
quilt your comfort quilt.  Please contact either:  
Suzy Morton, or Dawn Schaaf.     They will let 
you know if they have time or if you need to 
move to the next person on the list.  They will 
return the quilt to you for you to bind.  If you 
would like to add your name to the list of 

quilters, please let Donna or Carla know.   
Paperwork needs to be filled out when turning 
in any comfort quilt, please come and see me at 
the meeting if you need the paperwork.  Please 
let me know if you need a label, or if you need 
backing or batting for your quilt.  I can assist 
you any time during the guild meeting. 
Please let us know if you have any questions.   
 

Comfort Quilts 
Donna Swanner – Carla O’Dell 

 

 

Carla O’Dell  8/14 
Trudy Bauman 8/15 
Anelie Belden  8/17 
Diane Krisman 8/28   
Merry Smith   8/27 

 
 

 

Toppings 
Lorrie Albin – Hot fudge sauce 
Rebecca Albin-Bananas 
Misty Hall-Chocolate sauce 
MaryBeth Porter-Whip cream 
Sherry Phinney-Almonds 

Sprinkles 

Janis Beach-peanuts 

Chloe Albin-sprinkles 

Bunny Smith-cones 

Donna Swanner-waffle bowls 

Mary Rose Olmstead-waffle bowls 

Suzy Morton- M&M’s 

Sherry Duke-Maraschino Cherries 

Ruth Carter-Chocolate Magic Shell 

Terrie Van Scyoc-bananas & 

pecans 

 

 

 

 



 

  

Mother Lode Quilt Guild 8th Biennial Quilt Show 2022 
GOLDEN THREADS QUILT SHOW Oct. 1st and 2nd 

 
Located in the Sutter Creek Auditorium at 18 Main Street in Historic Sutter Creek, California. 
Held on the First Weekend in October-    October 1st Saturday 10:00 - 5:00 and Oct 2nd Sunday 10:00 - 
4:00 
Cost: $7.00 per person Children under 5 free with paying adult 
Featured Quilter: Jenny Lyon BIO??? 
Featuring: 100 ???displayed Quilts, wall hangings, table runners, small items and garments. Items of all 
shapes and sizes, made by MLQG guild members and quilters in the community.  
Vendors – Check out our vendors and Shop, shop, shop, and then shop some more! 

Country Store - The store offers many items handmade by guild members. We also sell books, patterns, 
notions and of course fabric. 

Gift Baskets - Win one of the baskets of treasures! Tickets are $1 each, 6 for $5.00 or 12 for $10. Drawings 
for the baskets will be at 4:00 pm Sunday.  

Silent Auction- MLQG introduces its seventh Silent Auction.  The auction is located in the Auditorium.  
Bidders must register at the Auction Table to obtain a bidder card.  Minimum bid is shown on the bid card.  
Bidding starts at 10:00 am on Saturday and ends at 3:00 pm on Sunday.  You need not be present to win.  
Bidding rules are posted at the Auction Table.  Please stop by and see the beautiful items! 
Opportunity Quilt – Visit the Booth selling tickets for our beautiful Quilt and buy a chance to win! Tickets 
are $1 each; or 6 for $5.00; or 12 for $10.00.  The drawing for the quilt will be Sunday Oct 2 at the end of the 
Quilt Show.  Winner need not be present. 

Shops on Main Street – After you leave the show stroll through Sutter Creek and view the quilts displayed 
in many of the stores and businesses on Main Street.  

Lunch - Stroll Main Street which has many restaurants that will surely satisfy your appetite! 
 

Show and Tell – July 2022 

 
 

 

  

 
 

 
 



 

 

 

Mother Lode Quilters’ Guild Members, 

  

Meissner Sewing is hosting the Winning Quilts from QuiltCon Show in September and Mother Lode Quilters’ 

Guild members are invited to an exclusive Opening Night Event! This is an invite for guild members only, 

before we open the event up to the public. You’ll hear from our special guest speaker Hillary Goodwin, 

Kaiser Permanente physician and Winner of Best in Show for QuiltCon 2022. Our Sacramento store will be 

covered wall to wall in quilts from the show, becoming a gallery for you to wander through. And Hillary 

will show samples of some of the projects she’s working on now – including a quilt she’ll be submitting for 

the QuiltCon 2023! We hope you’ll join us for this special evening.   

  

Event: Opening Night with Hillary Goodwin  

Date & Time: Thursday, September 1st, 5-7pm 

Location: Meissner Sacramento Store 

  

Space is limited. Register Now at: https://www.meissnersewing.com/quilt-month 

  

We hope to see you here! 

  

--  

Amber Rich 
General Manager 
  

 

 

  

 

https://www.meissnersewing.com/quilt-month

